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SUBJECT:  AN ORDINANCE relating to home occupations on rural and resource lands.

BACKGROUND:  Over the past several years, the county has adopted a number of code changes designed to advance several Rural Economic Strategies that: 

· Encourage compatible home-based businesses (Action Item H1-2), 
· Enhane the agricultural market and economic base (RES-A3), and

· Enhance the forestry market and infrastructure (RES-F2).

In 2006, the county adopted a new section of code specific to home occupations in the rural and resource areas.  That code section provided that on-site retail sales as part of a home occupation are generally permitted only if the goods are produced, grown, or fabricated on-site.  Retail sale of goods not produced on site are permitted only if there is off-site delivery via mail order, telephone, internet, or other electronic commercial sales or if the goods are accessory to an on-site service patrons receive.  
ANALYSIS:  The restrictions limit the ability of home-based businesses to provide resource-based industries with the products they need and the convenience of these industries to purchase locally.  The proposed revision will allow on-site retail sales of goods (on a parcel five acres or larger) that support traditional rural industries – agriculture, equestrian, and forestry.  
In advocating the proposal, the executive transmittal letter cites as an illustrative case the Northwest Horseshoe Supply Company, which operates in the rural area outside Maple Valley.  This home-based business provides horseshoes, nails, rasps, and related products to the equestrian industry.  Because these products are not produced, grown or fabricated on-site, orders must be taken over the telephone or by mail or email and then delivered off-site.  However, customers purchase these products on an as-needed, just-in-time basis, which makes mail order, telephone, or internet ordering and off-site delivery inconvenient.  
Strict compliance with the code requires customers to park their vehicles just outside the 9.77-acre site, walk into the shop, identify the items they wish to purchase, telephone the sales clerk standing a few feet away, and then go back to their vehicle to await their off-site delivery.  
This is not and efficient nor convenient business model.  Providing rural home-based businesses reasonable flexibility to serve resource-based industries will create greater rural economic opportunities while minimizing the potential impacts on surrounding properties.  

In addition to the amendments described above, the proposed ordinance also deletes some language that is subject to interpretion as a limit on the types of activities that may be conducted as home occupations.  Since that language was first adopted in the early 1990s, the direction of recent code revisions has shifted towards controling the impacts of home occupations on adjacent property, rather than to limit specific activities.  This proposed change is consistent with that direction.
ATTACHMENTS:  1.  Proposed Ordinance 2008-0501




